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W elcome to the final issue of  The Keystone  CTSP & 

Driver Safety Educators Newsletter. As of September 30, 

2022, the research and work on The Novice Driver Statewide 

Program Grant will have come to an end. The involvement of 

the IUP Institute for Rural Health and Safety, however, is not 

ending but is returning to its previous participation as a CTSP 

for PennDOT District 10. This will be the first time  the D-10 

HSP will be in operation since 2017. Previous changes to par-

ticipation policy did not permit IUP to continue the program, 

but this did provided the opportunity for development of the 

NDSP resulting materials. 

The  new HSP is being administered by the IRHS through a 

cooperative agreement with the Boards of Commissioners of 

Indiana, Butler, Clarion, Armstrong, and Jefferson counties. 

Personnel will not drastically change. IRHS Director Dr. Lou 

Pesci  will  continue to provide invaluable guidance behind the 

scenes. I will step in as the  CTSP Coordinator, and Tracy 

Gordish will continue as the administrative assistant, a position 

that she held with the previous CTSP offering. 

In restoring the program in District 10, one of  our objectives 

will be to utilize much of the work completed under the NDSP, 

which includes Stop, Think, and Go Decision Making, the Per-

ceptual Driving Curriculum, and the Mentor/Parent Driver  Pro-

gram. The perceptual and practical driving skills, as well as the 

behavioral aspects of the program are valuable assets and 

building blocks for our CTSP. 

We at the IRHS looking forward to resuming this program after 

the four year absence. 
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As the NDSP project ends, there were many obstacles and detours to obtaining a few of our 
goals. 
There was the initial late start of several months, resulting in delays of several activities. Things fi-
nally started rolling after getting on track and getting caught up to our planned schedule. Then, IT 
hit, the pandemic. The resulting restrictions threw a monkey-wrench into everything from data 
collection  to meetings conferences, travel, and training sessions. Although, not able to present to 
the intended scope of the project, by being flexible and patient, we adjusted and were able to ac-
complish our objectives. 

 I want to take the opportunity to recognize the involvement of the following people and 
their contributions to the NDSP over the past few years that have helped in attaining the program 
goals. 

 The various principals, driver education instructors, and boards of education of the high 
schools for their collaboration with our research. 

 PA Highway Safety Office personnel for the assistance in navigating the “system”. 
• Tom Glass, Jennifer Kuntch, Kelly Mohn, et al.
• Kristie Timbrell (aside from her fielding the countless phone calls, e-mails and

texts from Lou and me.), for being a major advocate for the NDSP.
 The CTSP offices and SPO for the interest and participation in our project offerings. 
 PDE Driver and Safety Education Director John Kashatus for his feedback (and probably 

being our #1 supporter). 
 Kathleen Ammerman, our former Assistant SWPBIS Coordinator, for her contributions 

and the positive impact of all of her work, especially her manuscript contribution to Pro-
fessional Education Leadership Journal. (and, for guiding me through the intricacies of 
Disneyworld at the GHSA conference) 

 Graduate workers, Kaitlyn Mazor, Amber Ulrich, Casey Hoover, and Hunter Fisher for 
their work braving the elements (and student drivers) to collect and analyze the data 
used in our research. 

 Tracy Gordish, THE secretary for her work managing our webpage along with the day-to-
day tasks needed to keep things in the office running smoothly. 

 Lastly, Dr. Lou Pesci and Dr. Tim Runge, the principal investigators for this grant and the 
expertise and experience they brought in guiding this project to a successful ending. 

Thanks to all involved 
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Keystone  CTSP 

Looking Back 

Driver Proficiency Workshop Skid Pad Exercises 

Dr. Lou Pesci- Presenting at Driver 

Proficiency Workshop 

 Chief Richard Piciotto, 9-11 Hero & WTC collapse 

survivor. Keynote Speaker GHSA 

John Kashatus makes a point. 

Perceptual Driving Workshop –Captivated 

Driver Proficiency Workshop Skid Pad Exercises 
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Looking Back-Accomplishments 

Perceptual Curriculum, Stop, Think, and Go, Mentor Driver Material 

Mentor Driver Program Materials 

Stop,Think,& Go 

Decision Making 

Materials 

Perceptual Driving Curriculum Materials 
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Trainings and Presentations 
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Professional Contributions 

IUP Scholars Forum 1st Place Poster 

PEL Article 
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Publications & Posters 
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12 issues of The Keystone CTSP & Novice Driver Safety Educator Newsletter 

Poster Sets-Used by Control Schools  as 1st Tier SWPBIS interventions for targeted behaviors. Also for general use by any safety program 
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NDSP Webpage 

Keystone  CTSP 

 

https://www.iup.edu/rural-health-safety/center-for-transportation/novice-state-wide-driver-program.html

